
“The Body of Christ” 

Have you ever thought about the body of Christ – His feet, hands, mouth, ears, eyes, and heart?  
The Bible tells us that a woman one day poured perfume on Jesus’ feet and wiped His feet with 
her hair.  What do you think His feet looked like, knowing that Jesus had to walk everywhere in 
sandals?  What about Jesus’ hands?  I would guess they were a combination of strength and 
gentleness.  They were hands that loved to touch people as well as provide protection.  We 
probably don’t think a lot about Jesus’ mouth, but the words that came from His mouth still bring 
life and forgiveness.  The ears and eyes of Christ certainly heard and saw many wonderful things, 

but His ears also heard the shouts of “Crucify Him,” and His eyes saw the anger and hatred of people as He closed 
them in death. 

Scripture tells us quite a bit about the body of Christ and during our midweek Lenten worship services we will 
focus on a different part of Jesus’ body each week as we consider what Jesus’ body had to endure in order to save 
each one of us. 

The season of Lent is a time when, through a period of 40 days, we remember Jesus’ journey to the cross.  By 
setting aside a special 40-day period to reflect on our lives through prayer and worship, we imitate Jesus’ 
withdrawal into the wilderness for 40 days after He was baptized.  Therefore, we offer additional worship services 
during Lent on Wednesday nights at 7:00pm and I invite you to join us for the following services: 

March 2:    “The Feet of Christ” – Luke 7:36-50 

March 9:    “The Hands of Christ” – John 8:1-11 

March 16:  “The Mouth of Christ” – Luke 4:12-22a 

March 23:  “The Ears of Christ” – Mark 7:31-37 

March 30:  “The Eyes of Christ” – John 9:1-11 

April 6:      “The Heart of Christ” – John 11:17-44 

April 14:    “The Blood of Christ” – John 13:1-20 

April 15:    “The Body of Christ” – John 19:16-42 

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, March 2, when ashes are placed on our foreheads to remind us of our sin, but 
those ashes are also placed in the shape of a cross to remind us that we are forgiven.  We will have two worship 
services on Ash Wednesday, 5:00pm & 7:00pm.  Please note that ashes will be placed on people’s foreheads using 
a brush or Q-tip applicator, just like last year, in order to avoid physical contact with people. 

Dinner will be offered every Wednesday during Lent from 5:45pm – 6:30pm in Reese Hall with the following 
menu:   

 March 2   – Simple Twist    March 23 – Pizza and Salad 
 March 9   – Chicken Sandwiches   March 30 – Chili 
 March 16 – Soup & Salad or Grilled Cheese  April 6     – Chicken Sandwiches 
 

In God’s Service, 

Pastor Bill  

 March 2022 
Worship Services: Sundays at 8:30am and 11:00 am 
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CONFIRMATION (CY1, CY2, & CY3) 
   

• CY1, CY2, and CY3 Students: Attend the Lenten Worship Services and complete your Sermon notes.  
Please check your email from Pastor Bill to learn the turn in location.  He will be sending out the Worship 
notes for our Lenten Services. 

• Lenten Family Meals beginning on Ash Wednesday, March 2nd.  Join us in Reese Hall for dinner from 5:45-
6:30pm every Wednesday during Lent. 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
• Youth Group:  Does not meet in March.  Please join us for Lenten Services at 7pm.   
• Youth Gathering Updates: 

• Pine Needle Sale March 19, 26, April 2, and April 9 will be a rain make-up date. 
• Save the Date: Chili Cook Off and Silent Auction moved to Saturday, April 30th  

 

FUNDRAISERS FOR THE YOUTH GATHERING 2022: 
Buy a gift card, and a donation is made to our youth! 

• Support our youth with Scrip!  Buy gift cards through Scrip to your favorite stores, restaurants, and grocery 
stores to use for your daily purchases, and to give as gifts.   

 

E-gift cards available and can be used within seconds of purchasing.  What better way to give back to our youth, 
than with your every day purchases.  Simply purchase a gift card through the ap at checkout, use the e-gift card to 
pay and that’s it!  Each gift card (e-gift card and physical gift cards) purchased earns a percentage back that is 
donated to our youth.  Create an account, get the AP, buy your gift cards, and each business will give back to our 
youth! 
 

It's the easiest way to create opportunities for our youth. No extra money spent. No extra time wasted.  Every 
church member can easily earn $1,000 or more for youth ministry.  BJ Johns is our scrip coordinator and can be 
reached at bjkjohns@gmail.com with any questions.  Thank you! 
 

• Pine Straw Sale!  Coming the weekend of 3/19, 3/26, and 4/2.  The youth will be selling Pine Straw from a 
semi in the church parking lot.  You can order your pine straw for pick up, deliver, or spread!  The youth love 
spreading pine straw and are good at it.  Order forms available in the narthex, or on the information bulletin 
board-located across from Pastor Bills office.  Please contact Sarah Elliott in the church office with any 
questions or to place an order over the phone or via email. 

• Easter Egg Fundraiser: Saturday April 16th  

Parents do you need help hiding Easter Eggs?  If so, the youth can help.  On Easter Eve (4/16) the youth will hide 
candy & treat filled eggs in your front yard after it gets dark.  Order the number of eggs you would like to be 
delivered.  A note will be left on your door with the number of eggs hidden.   

Please order by April 10th by using this link https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0548ada82da6f85-order  

You can order one of the 4 packages: 30 Eggs for $25, 50 Eggs for $35, 70 Eggs for $45, 100 Eggs for $60 

• Save the Date: Chili Cook-Off and Silent Auction April 30th  

Chili Cooks Wanted: Sign up for Chili Cooks will come out in April.  Please think about entering a Chili for 

a chance to win half the entry fees!! Each pot of Chili cost $5 to enter.  
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Planning on purchasing something 
from Amazon?  

Earn money for Holy Cross while you shop! To sign 
up visit smile.amazon.com/ch/56-2223804 and fill 
out your information. Make sure you choose Holy 
Cross Clayton as your charity of choice! 

After that, visit smile.amazon.com whenever you 
make an Amazon purchase and a percentage of 
your purchase will be donated to the church! 

If you need help, please email Sarah at 
Sarah.Elliott@holycrossclayton.com for instructions! 

Did you know that every time you do a search 
on the internet using “Goodsearch” our high 
school youth group can receive a penny? Just 
imagine how much money our youth could 
raise if we did 1,000, 5,000, or 10,000 
searches in a month using Goodsearch. To 
sign up, go to www.goodsearch.com and 
choose “Holy Cross Lutheran Church—
Clayton, NC” as your charity of choice! 
 

You can also shop online at “Goodshop” and 
support our youth! When you shop online 
through the site www.goodshop.com, the 
youth will receive up to 30% of your 
purchase. Thank you for your support! 

 
 

 

We will meet the 3rd Saturday of every month from 10am-noon in 

classroom #1.  All widows and singles are invited for fellowship, 

discussions, and prayer.  Our next meeting will be on 

 Saturday, March 19th 

Please contact Yvonne Chrisikos at 919.585.7216 with any questions. 

 

 
 

Disaster Response Conference & Training: 

March 10-12,2022 in Myrtle Beach, SC 

For more information and to register, please visit: 

http://se.lcms.org/resources/disaster-conference-2022/ 

http://www.smile.amazon.com
http://www.goodsearch.com/
http://www.goodshop.com/
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“I Tell you that if two of you on earth agree about anything you ask for it will be 

done for you by My Father in heaven for where two or three come together in My 

name, there am I with them” (Matthew 18:19-20) 

_______________________________________________________________ 

If you have any prayer requests for yourself (or your family) please email them to: 

Berta Hinton at berta37@msn.com 

(Holy Cross Lutheran Church’s “Prayer Team” Coordinator) 

   

 

 

 

Moms in Prayer meet online weekly—all women are invited 

 TUESDAYS at 7pm 

https://bit.ly/3K5AtRi  

Or through zoom with Meeting ID: 886 8555 0035 and  

Passcode: 783793 

For more information and questions, please contact  

Lizy Coleman at: 

919-455-8788 or via email Lizy@e-colemans.com 

-Tuesdays- 
7pm —on Zoom 

https://bit.ly/3K5AtRi
mailto:Lizy@e-colemans.com
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 Reid Yaple, brother--in-law of Doug Aitken 
 Kris, mother of Travis Bjorklund 
 David Coleman, brother of Paul Coleman 
 James Atkins 
 “Sonny” Edward C, Leigh, Sr., father of Ed Leigh 
 Joanne Morse, friend of Ellie Shep 
 Pam Denning, friend of Candice Patterson 
 Mark, brother of Todd Samsa 
 Monique Schroeder, daughter of Christa Schroeder 
 Bill Berry, friend of Doug Aitken 
 Peggy Davis, niece of Linda Beers 
 Clyde Williams, uncle of Jamie Brannon 
 Sonja Coull 

 Ralph Souter, friend of Harold Winkle 
 Tonya Gordon, friend of Dinae Reczek 
 Karen Gracey, Harold Gracey’s sister-in-law 
 Leon Goldapple, father of Jennifer McNally 
 Tom Williams, friend of Ella McBrayer 
 Clyde Williams, uncle of Jamie Brannon 
 Cindy Huntsberry, friend of Penny Schenider 
 Nathan Fannin, Margaret Lee’s neighbor  
 Sandy Nesselrode 
 Jean Barbour, Robert Bennett’s aunt 
 Nancy Padgett 
 Candy Robinson-, mother of Robin Oelrich 

 Ed Leigh 
 Debbie Fick 
 Ernie Creech 
 Jacob Boyd 
 Luke Boyd 
 Kathy Savoy 
 Rebecca Lavery 
 Tom Hansen 
 Werner & Ursula Fick 
 Arlene Behr 
 Lucille Nicklow 
 Judy Fowler 
 Peggy Lorton 
 Mark Wilson 
 Connie Reid 
 Margaret Lee 
 Richard Lavery 
 Maureen McElwain 
 Dakota Davis 
 Ann Marie Sten 
 Linda Elstun 
 Michelle Penland 
 Penny Schenider 
 Eleanor Shep 
 Amanda Kearney, friend of Tara Webb 
 Sue, grandmother of Brian Lawrence 
 Nicholas & Family, grandson of 

Christa Schroeder 
 Lois Lintner, mother of Madonna 

Bennett 
 Sherry Whalen, friend of Judy Fowler 
 Spenser Goldman, grandson of Penny 

Schneider 
 Sandy & Bill, friends of Edie 

Voorhees 

 Donnie Whitman, brother-in-law of 
Robert Bennett 

 Wayne Ausley, step-father of Brandy 
Bjorklund 

 Joseph & Mary Littleton 
 Charlotte Bucklen & Steven Kelley, 

friends of the Coleman Family 
 Craig Drenkow and Family, friends of 

Rebekah Bajwa 
 Brian Blatchley, brother-in-law of Bill 

McElwain 
 Steve Estes, husband of Gail Estes 
 Donna, daughter of Caroline Schust 
 Barbara Ekerdt Creecy, niece of 

Herman & Donna Steele 
 Thomas Craig, brother of Caroline 

Schust  
 James Norris, father of Meredith 

Marsh 
 Danny McCarthy, friend of Michele 

Capozzi 
 Monica Clonts, sister of Blake Ball 
 Janie Bruton, friend of Bob Lotter 
 Faith Hicks & her daughter Grace, 

goddaughter of the Colemans 
 Heather, Charlie & Joyce Pike, 

friends of Doug Aitken 
 Tod & Karen, parents of Sean 

Pritchard 
 Joyce Moore 
 Gretchen Sneider & Heidi 

Goldman, daughters of Penny 
Schneider 

 Matthew Marek, cousin of Robert 
McNally 

 Rosie Villamil & Mahtob Mahmoody, 
friends of Elisabeth Junker 

 Linda Smith, friend of Doug Aitken 
 Alyssa, friend of Diane Wessel 
 Mark Morgan, nephew of Tim & 

Billie Shank 

 Linda Willians, aunt of Jamie 
Brannon 

 Terry Tucker, Renee Johnston’s 
brother 

 Michael Costa, brother of Jennifer 
McNally 

 Carol & Larry, friends of Jerry Benditz 
 Marcia & Phil Riley, Blake Ball’s sister 

and brother-in-law 
 Karen & Bob, friends of Elaine Reese 
 Jack, friend of Harold Gracey 
 Carlos & Yamy Garcia, friends of 

Sandy Nesselrode 
 Mason Fannin, friend of Margaret 

Lee 
 Scott Shep 
 Donna Cantarella, friend of Ellie Shep 
 Rita Giudice, friend of Penny 

Schenider 
 Lucy Giudice, friend of Penny 

Schenider 
 Mary Ruth Nicols, niece of Eunice 

Burch 
 David Nicols, nephew of Eunice Burch 

We are praying for—Those with health issues:   

We are praying for—Those receiving cancer care: 
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STEPHEN MINISTRIES 
 

Here at Holy Cross we have Stephen Ministers who are here to care for 
people going through life struggles.  If you are going through a struggle and 
would like someone to walk with you on this journey please contact 
William.Beyer@holycrossclayton.com.  
 
What is a Stephen Minister? A Stephen Minister is a person who offers 
one-to-one lay caring where they listen to 
their care receiver.  Each Stephen Minister 
can have one care receiver at a time.  Stephen 
Ministers provide high-quality, confidential, 
Christ-centered care to people who are 
hurting. 

 

 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry will meet on Saturday, March 5 from 
10:00am until noon.  We will meet in Room #1 in the Education 
Building.  I’m looking forward to seeing everyone after our long 
break!!  If you are interested in joining or learning more about 
this ministry, you also are invited to attend this meeting!   
 Bring a project you are working on, or learn how to start a new 
project!  Some knit, some crochet and some do both! 
 

If you have any questions you may contact Joan Neuner via 
email at wolfpackgirl518@gmail.com; or via voice or text at 919-
412-2064. 

“She seeks wool and flax and works with willing hands.  She 
opens her hand to the poor and reaches out her hands to the 
needy.” (Proverbs 31:13 & 20 - ESV) 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

mailto:Rebekah.Bajwa@holycrossclayton.com
mailto:wolfpackgirl518@gmail.com


 
Older and Wiser 

Lutherans 

On February 19th, twenty-nine OWLs met at the church for a potluck murder mys-
tery dinner.  We give a special thanks for our cast members who played their parts 
with such flair: Ed Savoy,  Jim Selby, Wilson Feick, Penny Schneider, Cris Hoffman, 
Kris Popilek, Steve Horne, and Dennis Ray.  What a fun afternoon. 
  
On Saturday, March 12th, starting at 7 p.m., the OWLs will attend a tribute to the 
Oakridge Boys at the Rudy Theater (300 N. Raiford St., Selma, NC).  Tickets were 
purchased,, but  anyone may call 919-202-9927 for their ticket .  Purchase price is 
 $20  
Our seniors, 50 years and older, single/married, meet monthly for fellowship.  
 
Joyce & Dennis Ray 
919-763-0668 
jray003@nc.rr.com 
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STEPHEN MINISTRIES 
 

Here at Holy Cross we have Stephen Ministers who are here to care for 
people going through life struggles.  If you are going through a struggle and 
would like someone to walk with you on this journey please contact 
William.Beyer@holycrossclayton.com.  
 
What is a Stephen Minister? A Stephen Minister is a person who offers 
one-to-one lay caring where they listen to 
their care receiver.  Each Stephen Minister 
can have one care receiver at a time.  Stephen 
Ministers provide high-quality, confidential, 
Christ-centered care to people who are 
hurting. 

Holy Cross Softball Team 
 
 

Are you interested in playing softball?  
Come join us for some competitive fun 
and fellowship.  Sign up sheet is on the 

bulletin board in the narthex.  Or contact 
Wilson Feick for more information at 

919.389.2335 
Deadline to sign up is 3/15/22 

mailto:Rebekah.Bajwa@holycrossclayton.com
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The above items are always needed throughout the year.  
However, each week as we distribute food items to the 

school, some items get depleted faster than others.  
Therefore, each week we will update you online and in 

worship (slides, and bulletins) as to what items we are low 
on for that week.  Your help is greatly appreciated and we 

thank you for your prayers over our Backpack Buddies 
Ministry and the children and their families that are 

received these food blessings.  Thank you! 
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Dorcas Circle  

“Ladies’ Evening Bible Study” 

     1st Thursday of each month 

(Starting 3/3/22) 

7:00-8:30pm Classroom #1 

Debbie Fick, Coordinator 

                        (919) 632-3643 

 

We need the follow service assistants: 

Sound Booth: help play the slides for in-house services and/or 
online services.  
 

Altar Guild: prepare for communion, change paraments, check 
candles. 
 

Training is provided for all positions, no experience necessary!  

 

Please contact Rebekah Bajwa with any questions or to sign up.  
919.553.4784 or Rebekah.Bajwa@HolyCrossClayton.com 

Thank you! 



Senior Pastor: Rev. Bill Beyer william.beyer@holycrossclayton.com 

Dir. of Family Ministry:  Rebekah Bajwa rebekah.bajwa@holycrossclayton.com 

Admin. Assistant: Sarah Elliott  sarah.elliott@holycrossclayton.com 

Open Arms Director: Cindy Elliott openarms@holycrossclayton.com 

Music Director: Melissa Sultan melissa.sultan@holycrossclayton.com 

President: Travis Bjorklund bork@zombiehive.com  

Vice President: Diane Wessel  crew512@hotmail.com 

Board of Elders: Ron Harrison  rshnc@nc.rr.com 

 Chuck Fox cfox13@nc.rr.com 

 Tony Swann rtraviator@gmail.com 

 Robert Bennett robertbennettiii@protonmail.com 

 Brad deCathelineau  braddecath1@gmail.com 

Open Arms Board: John Michael Harlow    jmharlow2011@gmail.com 

Social Ministries: Debbie Fick debbie.fick1014@gmail.com 

Board of Education: Tara Webb taradawnwebb@hotmail.com 

Board of Properties: John Neuner jkneuner@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary: BJ Johns bjkjohns@gmail.com 

Asst. Fin. Secretary: Todd Hinton toddhinton60@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Kelly Derflinger kellycpa@mail.com 

 Vital Stats 
 

Date     In Person/Online Attendance Offerings 
1/2 175 (97 & 78)     / 191 views   $  5,155 
1/9   176 (99 & 77)    / 208 views   $  7,714  
1/16 (Snow)              / 256 views   $  4,020  
1/23 (Ice)                 / 225 views      $  2,874 
1/30 184 (92 & 92) / 285 views      $11,419 
Direct Deposit Offerings (Jan.)    $11,775      
 

Total Envelope/Plate Giving:      $ 42,957 
 

Total offerings received thru 1/31/22:      $ 42,957 
Total projected offerings thru 1/31/22:     $ 52,990 
 
 

Special Gifts (to Holy Cross): 
Building Fund     $    1,842 
MATTHEW Ministry     $       235 
Backpack Buddies     $         65 
 
 

2021 Mission Offerings (from Holy Cross): 
iChoose Pregnancy Support Services:     $      250 
 


